
From: Fred Mohs [mailto:fred@mmwp-law.com]  

Sent: Tuesday, January 11, 2011 3:45 PM 
To: Parks, Timothy 

Cc: Murphy, Brad; supplea@hammescosports.com 
Subject: Temporary Structures 
 
As you know, prior to the Plan Commission meeting January 10

th
, I was able to have an elevation 

prepared showing site lines from the Langdon/Wisconsin corner to the lake. The point of the exercise was 
to point out that a temporary structure or tent (think wedding tent) could be designed that would not ever 
restrict the view of Lake Mendota. As we all know, obstructions to the view could disappoint the neighbors 
and the general public in that one of the functions of the public terrace was to improve at least the depth 
of what has become known as the view corridor. As you can see from the new drawings, a 16 foot tent 
could seriously, but unnecessarily, damage the view.  
 
Having a little more time, I called Madison Party Rentals (221-3866, manager Marty) to learn more about 
wedding tents. What I found out is that at least the wedding tents that Madison Party Rentals sells, all 
have a height of 16 feet. They are called “frame tents” and are 20 feet wide and 20, 30, 40, or more feet 
long. They will come in and install a 20x40 foot tent for $410. I didn’t get into it, but my impression would 
be that if a longer period of rental was negotiated, that that price on a per day basis would drop. The 
reason that is important is because there would be an incentive for a hotel manager to keep the tent up in 
order to achieve the lower price.  
 
I also talked to the tent person about how the tent would be anchored. When they put one on a parking 
lot, they sometimes drive stakes into blacktop, or they can use water filled barrels if they have to. I asked 
him about permanent tethering that would be built into the building designed to accommodate a tent or 
tents of different sizes. He thought that would be a great idea.  
 
As you can see, a special built tent that could be as high as 13.6 feet on the Capitol side, going down as 
little as 8 feet if the tent was going to have a 73 foot width. Obviously, that is way bigger than anything 
anyone would need, particularly with the ball room immediately adjacent. I would estimate that a special 
purpose tent could have a height of approximately 12.5 feet.  
 
The objective of all of this is to not have any conflict between the neighborhood and the general public 
over the view. The tent that I am envisioning could remain in place almost indefinitely because it could be 
view neutral.  
 
Sincerely,  
Frederic E. Mohs 
Mohs, MacDonald, Widder & Paradise 
20 North Carroll Street 
Madison, WI 53703 
Phone: (608)256-1978 
Fax: (608)257-1106 
 
 
1.  Confidentiality. This e-mail, and any attachments to this e-mail, is intended  only for use by the person or entity to which it is 
addressed and may contain confidential information and/or legally privileged material. Any review, transmission, dissemination, 
copying or other use of or taking of any action in reliance upon this e-mail, and any attachment hereto, by persons or entities other 
than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you receive this e-mail in error, please contact the sender and permanently delete 
the original from any computer and destroy any printout thereof.   
2.  Notice of IRS Advice. Pursuant to Circular 230 promulgated by the Internal Revenue Service, if this email, or any attachment 
hereto, contains advice concerning any federal tax issue or submission, please be advised that it was not intended or written to be 
used, and that it cannot be used, for the purpose of avoiding federal tax penalties unless otherwise expressly indicated. 
3.  Notice of Debt Collection, if applicable. If this transmission contains any information on any non-business debt alleged to be 
owed to any client of Mohs, MacDonald, Widder & Paradise, then you are also hereby notified that Mohs, MacDonald, Widder & 
Paradise is a debt collector, who is attempting to collect a debt.  Information obtained will be used for that purpose.  Also, if you 
have previously received a Discharge in Bankruptcy, this communication should not be construed as an attempt to collect a debt.  
 


